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The Yaquina Bay Yacht Club would like to invite you to the Columbus Day Regatta, October 6 & 7, 2007. 
This notice includes racing information and an entry form.  For additional information or more entry forms, contact YBYC race chair online at www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org or at YBYC 750 S.E. Bay Blvd, Newport, OR 97365.
Regatta
This regatta is a 5 race, no throw-out series.  Racing will take place October 6 & 7, 2007 on Yaquina Bay, Newport, Oregon.  It will be governed by the Unites States Sailing Association’s “The Racing Rules of Sailing 2005-2009” including US Sailing Prescriptions and scored using the low point scoring system.  The 720 rule applies.  The Columbus Day Regatta is open to PHRF with valid certificate, Portsmouth, and One-Design fleets which establish a class.
	Entry Fee
	US Sailing Member
	$40.00

	
	Non-US Sailing Member
	$45.00

	Late Fee (After September 22)
	$10.00


Entry fee includes one commemorative t-shirt.  
Sailing Instructions
Rules:  Racing will be governed by the United States Sailing Association’s “The Racing Rules of Sailing 2005-2008” including US Sailing Prescriptions.  An appointed race committee will have final authority on all matters.  Additional sailing instructions may be distributed at registration and/or skipper‘s meetings.  If rule infractions occur, please attempt to settle them on the water.  Protest will be discouraged.
Classes: All skippers should be members of US Sailing.  5 entries will establish a Class.  PHRF entries must have a valid PHRF Certificate.  Yachts without a certificate will be scored using Portsmouth Yardstick Rules.  Race classes will be announced at the skipper’s meeting.  Classes may be combined for race starts.
Starting:  Fleet starting order will be announced at the skipper’s meeting.  Start line is unrestricted.  In case of a General Recall, the fleet moves to the back of the starting order.
Courses:  Courses will be displayed onboard the Committee Boat no later than 5 minutes before the start of each class.  Marks will consist of existing navigational aids (channel markers) found on NOAA Chart #18581. Additional buoys may be placed by the Race Committee if needed.  Marks are to be left to Port unless specified.  Chart copies and tide tables will be available at registration and skipper’s meetings.
Time Limit:  The first boat of each fleet has two hours to complete the course, if the 2 hours has elapsed and no boat has finished, the Committee Boat may call the race.  Once a boat has finished, the rest of her fleet has 30 minutes to complete the course, or be scored as DNF.
Scoring:   Races will be scored using the Low Point Scoring Method in the Racing Rules of Sailing- Appendix A.  PHRF scoring will use the time on distance method.
Protest: Protest is discouraged, if infractions occur; please attempt to settle them on the water.  The Race Committee will appoint protest committee.  Protest forms are available from the Race Committee and/or Committee Boat.  Protest must be filed within 1 hour of the committee boat docking. 
Lodging, Launching and Mooring: South Beach has a launch ramp, they can be reached at 541-867-3321, and they also offer Moorage.  Sawyer’s Landing has hoisting facilities; they can be reached at 541-265-3907.  Lodging and Moorage is available through the Embarcadero, they can be reached at 800-547-4779.  Lodging is available at The Landing, next door to Embarcadero; their phone number is 541-574-6777.  The Newport Chamber of Commerce can assist with other lodging requests.
Schedule

Saturday, October 6, 3 races


Sunday, October 7, 2 races
8:30-9:30 am           Registration- Clubhouse

9:00am                    Clubhouse open 
10:00am                  Skipper’s meeting

10:59am                  Courtesy horn on the water
11:59am                  Courtesy horn on the water
11:00am                  Race 4 start sequence begins
12:00pm                  Race 1 start sequence begins
TBA                       Awards 1 hour after the Committee  boat Docks
4:30pm                    Latest allowed start time
6:30pm                    Tuna Dinner – Clubhouse
                                       
Saturday Night BBQ Tuna Feed:  Help the race committee plan dinner, your early RSVP is important.  Dinnertime can vary by the day’s racing, though we target 6:30.  As usual we will have Cold Rogue Beer on hand.  

Entry Form 
	Boat Name:
	Sail Number: 

	Boat Make/Model/Length:
	PHRF Rating:

	Skipper’s Name: 
	Phone:

	Street Address:
	 

	City, State 
	Zip


 
In consideration for the participation in this event, I represent to the organizers that my boat has liability insurance in effect and that my boat meets the requirements of the U.S. Coast Guard.  I acknowledge that the decision to enter my boat and participate in this event is solely my own and I agree to be bound by the USSA rules as adopted by US Sailing, the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club, its officers and the race committee with respect to all claims arising out of participation of my boat in this event.
 
Skipper’s Signature_________________________________     Date: ________​​​​​______
 
	2007 YBYC Columbus Day Regatta Fees

	Entry Fee
	US Sailing Member
	$40.00
	 

	
	Non US Sailing Member
	$45.00
	 

	Late Fee (After September 22, 2007)
	$10.00
	 

	Dinner Tickets                                                         #
	 
	$12.00
	 

	Additional Tee Shirts                                              # 
	 
	$10.00
	 

	 
	 
	Total: 
	 

	
	
	
	
	


 
Please make checks payable to YBYC. Mail your completed entry to: Yaquina Bay Yacht Club, Race Chair, 750 S.E. Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR 97365.  For PHRF entry, please include Certificate.
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I am continually amazed at our club’s ability to make things happen. We set out as an objective of 2007 to build a much needed shed to hold all of our boating toys and thanks to Joe Novello, who headed up a team of some great volunteers, “It’s Done.” Some say the shed can withstand a category 3 hurricane; I think once it’s filled with our toys it can withstand any hurricane. Another goal was to establish a non-profit status and we are very close to establishing our non-profit status within our club structure. I want to thank Ron Cole for his efforts; more information will be forthcoming.


  


We have leased a 45’ section of dock space from the Port of Newport.  There are a couple of Lidos on the dock now so club members can use them. There is extra space available for additional boats to be located on this space.  The board will determine the rental fees, if you are interested in renting space contact Ted Thurman � HYPERLINK "http://us.f906.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=tat@actionnet.net" \t "_blank" �tat@actionnet.net� for more information. 
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Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ted Thurman at 563-5004 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:tat@actionnet.net" ��tat@actionnet.net�





For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" ��alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�
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Members’ Corner





Don’t forget to check out the bulletin board at the clubhouse…there’s boats for sale, people looking for crew, crew looking for boats, newsletters from other yacht clubs, racing news and results.   
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September Monthly Meeting and Potluck


Where : Clubhouse


When : September 15, 6:00 p.m.


What :  Summer BBQ	


Bring :  Salad, Side, or Dessert to share, Beverages, Place Settings.


�Come celebrate the end of summer with a BBQ!  The club will provide grilled


 tuna, burgers, and hotdogs.  Please bring a salad, side dish or dessert to share.  �For those who are interested, we will also be showing a slide show from the 2007 Thistle Sailboat National Championships, held at Eugene Yacht Club this summer.











Toledo Wooden Boat Show


		Once again YBYC participated in the 3rd Annual Toledo Wooden Boat Show.  This year’s show was held over the weekend of August 25-26, and featured boat building, boat rides, craft and information booths, a non-motorized boat race, a foot race, Youth Regatta, a rowing contest, kayak demonstrations, live music and more. 





Many thanks to YBYC’s volunteers for their time and efforts.  The club was well represented in


many different areas.  Joe Novello led a group in a boat-building project, Tom Murphy demonstrated kayak skills, Blaine Crichton spent a lot of time at the booth talking to prospective new members, Doug Mecham with help from Merrie, Laurie, and Dan had his latest youth class sailing in a mini regatta.  George and Gail Watrous patrolled the docks monitoring lifejackets and water safety.   Diane provided sailboat rides in a wooden dinghy provided by the Port of Toledo.  The Ship's Store took in $82.00 in sales over the weekend.  Thanks to Merrie Petitclair for the photos of the Youth Regatta, visit the YBYC Google Group to view these great images of kids having fun.





Thanks again for making this a success for YBYC!





Youth Sailing Program Gains Momentum


You should have heard the screams of delight across Eckman Lake as the wind picked up and the Lido went flying by, heeled over 40 degrees with an 11 year old at the helm. These kids are really into sailing! Additionally, each student passed the Oregon Boating Card exam; too bad some were only 11 and couldn’t get their card this year, but they learned boating safety – primary nautical elements of knowledge that, along with sailing, will last a lifetime.  The class members went home talking about “getting a sail boat”, much to some surprise of their parents and requested to take our course again next year. Their parents expressed their gratitude several times to me.


This year had two classes – one in Lincoln City at Devils Lake and one in Waldport at Eckman Lake.  The latter was administered by the Yachats Youth & Family Program. One week after I gave a talk on sailing there we had a full class of 12. This latter group was so good that each of them had a couple of turns at sailing the Lido, with some of them really getting the feel of the helm.  Our end of the season finale was showing our Youth Sailing members’ sailing skills at the Toledo Wooden Boat Show where 11 members participated.  I really appreciated all the parent help, especially Rudy Schalk and Joseph O’Neil who spent a week’s vacation with me during the class helping support me in a myriad of tasks. I would like to also recognize Dr. Paul Sharkey, Tim Myrick, and Dan  Van Calcar for pulling boats or running the chase boat. One life saver was being able to use Ron Cole’s outboard engine on the Livingston.    - Doug Mecham, YBYC US Sailing Instructor, Youth Sailing





 


Follow on activity for Youth Sailing this year include – a Big Boat Sail, Lido Sailing in Yaquina Bay, and formation of a Sailing Club.  Next year we have been asked by the Depot Bay Rowing Club to put on a Youth Sailing Class there; additionally, the Lincoln High Schools are considering getting into sail racing.  Joe Novello is working on simple sailboat building for youth.








Clubhouse Update


September 15 Morning – Rented


September 18 Day - Rented


September 29 Morning – River Clean-up


September 29 Afternoon - Rented


September 30 1 p.m. – 4 p.m Ken and Stephanie’s Baby Shower





See our calendar on the website for a complete list of rentals and activities. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�





Big Thanks to Dave Schmaltz, George Benton, George and Gail Watrous, and Larry Beggs for their work painting the club’s new storage shed.  





          Membership Corner


Please welcome new members Kevin and Natalie Raichl and son Colton.  Kevin is an avid sailor, owns a Hunter 26 and would like to crew with our club as needed.  Kevin and his family live in Bend but visit the coast frequently.  You can find obtain contact information by logging on to the YBYC Google Group (See below for info on accessing the site) for the Raichl family as well as other YBYC members.  Please help me welcome Kevin and his family to YBYC.


To access the YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" ��http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new logons only)  


The Google group is a great forum to share information and ideas.  It gives all of us the opportunity to communicate with the YBYC membership and stay up to date on club happenings.














�





�





Board Bits


September 6, 2007   Meeting called to Order at 7:12 pm


Board Members Present: Ron Cole, Donita Cole, Joe Novello, Ted Thurman, Lana Thurman. 


Secretary:  Lana Thurman


Minutes of the August 7, 2007 meeting were reviewed and approved.


Treasurer: Dorothy Bogumil


Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.


Commodore: Ted Thurman


The new Port lease for the dock was reviewed.  A motion was made, seconded and approved.


 	Ted thanked Joe and everyone who helped for the great job on the shed.  George has volunteered to put in shelving.


 	Ted suggested a flagpole as a project for next year.


Race Chair: Joe Novello


The Columbus Day Regatta is looking good.  We have a Marine Event Permit.  Barb Schmaltz is doing trophies, T-shirts and breakfast.  Stephanie will do publicity.  Still need someone for port hoist.  Ron and Joe will hold the skipper’s meeting.  Tuna is ordered for dinner.


Education Chair: Ron Cole


Non-Profit:  Articles of Incorporation should be complete in a week or two, then back to Mike Van Blokland for the IRS forms.  Trying to be completed by next month.


Chase boat training classes have been held the last 3 Tuesdays.


Discussed partial year membership, prompted by student inquiry, we do not offer such memberships.


 Doug is moving forward with youth classes and pursuing Yachats and Devil’s Lake sailing groups.  He has also approached the Newport principal.  He is also working on North and South youth sailing clubs and would like use of the club’s trainers and chase boat.  Joe suggested a fee-based program that a club member would oversee.  Ron will explore that direction.


Membership: Donita Cole


New member:  Kevin & Natalie Raichl and son were approved for membership. 


New Business


Volunteer of the Year:  Discussed annually recognizing a Volunteer of the Year with a plaque that would hang permanently at the club.  Motion was made, seconded and approved.  A member was unanimously selected and will be announced at the November annual meeting.


Adjourned 7:53  p.m.


 








�





YBYC has had an explosion of new members thanks to the efforts of our educational team of Ron Cole, Doug Mecham, Terry Lettenmaier, Diane Henkels, Dan Van Calcar, Merry Petitclair and our membership chair Donita Cole. 





Thanks Guys!!!


 


Ron Cole is holding class on Chase Boat duties, if anyone is interested in becoming a member of our Chase Boat Team contact Ron at � HYPERLINK "http://us.f906.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=Ron@roncolemortgage.com" \t "_blank" �Ron@roncolemortgage.com� 


 


The Board has established a new annual award; this award will be for the “Volunteer of the Year” and will be presented at our annual meeting in November. This award will recognize an outstanding club member for their unselfish dedication and hard work for the betterment of YBYC. 


 


See you on the water,


Ted A. Thurman


Commodore    











�





�





Adopt-A-River


Yaquina River Cleanup


Join friends and neighbors for a day of 


Good Clean Fun!


Saturday September 29, 2007


9:00 a.m – Noon – Cleanup


1:00 p.m. BBQ Lunch Provided by Rogue Brewery





Canoes and Kayaks Welcome!








YBYC is providing the West End Registration Site for this great community event.  Help keep our bay and river clean!  For more information call Lisa 265-7249 or Brad 336-8278








 


      �





�


Youth sailing regatta getting underway at the Toledo Wooden Boat Show.  Photo by  Merrie Petitclair.  For more photos go to the YBYC Google group.








